
PANHELLENIC ASSOCIATION
GENERAL ASSEMBLY
Date: 11/10/2022

I. Call meeting to order

II. Roll Call

III. The Panhellenic Creed

IV. Motion to Approve the Minutes

A. Kappa Delta

B. Gamma Phi Beta 7:17pm

V. All SFL update

VI. Executive Officer Reports

VII. Chapter Delegate Reports

VIII. Old Business

IX. New Business

X. Announcements

XI. Motion to Adjourn Meeting

A. Gamma Phi Beta

B. Chi Omega 7:53pm

V. All SFL Update, Caitlyn Gastfield - cgastfield@ku.edu:

● Guest- Phi Kappa Tau Leadership Consultants to talk about their Revitalization Program

VI. Executive Officer Reports

President, Isobel Langham, phapresident.ku@gmail.com:

● There is a President Roundtable Meeting 11/17
● Slate was not challenged- we will be voting on it in old business.
● There will be a transition workshop 12/4 at 2:30 pm to transition the new PHA Exec officers
● Nomination Committee conversation

Vice President, Katie Shipley, kuphavp@gmail.com:

● We will have a paper GA the week of Thanksgiving! The next time we will meet in person is
December 1.

https://docs.google.com/document/u/0/d/1vLTMribhRKU6U1eBAzcXsAvVbHngKP54FpRc8YfLk7Q/edit
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Director of Health and Safety, Blaine Van Hoosier, kupharisk@gmail.com:

● Held my house managers round table on Wednesday!! Thank you to all the house managers that
came! Have them look out for a feedback email next week.

Director of Public Relations, Anna Avery, kuphapr@gmail.com:

● Merch deadline has been extended to Monday!
https://www.b-unlimited.com/collections/university-of-kansas-panhellenic-association

○ As of now, we have fulfilled order minimums for the hoodies but not for any of the other
items. Please promote this merch drop to your chapters as well as alumni!

○ I will update you all this weekend if it looks like we won’t have enough orders for the
hats, tote bags, and crewnecks so people can switch to the hoodies if they want!

Director of Recruitment Programming, Allie Zapp, phakurecruit@gmail.com:

● Communicating with University of Alabama and Auburn University on recruitment sponsorship
project (FFR23)

● Met with recruitment team earlier this week to discuss turnover documents, meeting with my
successor soon to give her a formal rundown of the position

Director of Judicial Affairs, Avery Amerio, kuphajudicial@gmail.com:

● No report

Director of Interfraternal Relations & Member Development, Molly Bruns pharelations.ku@gmail.com:

● No report

Director of Recruitment Personnel, Lainie Stein, ku.pha.cor@gmail.com:

● Getting things finalized for COR transitioning into the Spring semester
● Your DOR/COR officers should have gotten an email from me about the Spring COR process

Director of Recruitment Education, Maggie Maloney, pharecruiteducation@gmail.com:

● Thank you to everyone in our community for coming out to the info session!
● HUGE THANKS TO YOU ALL for marketing this event as well.
● All participants who requested materials from the info session have been sent that info.
● Applications open on December 5th - if anyone has any questions regarding the application or

would like to set up a meeting to discuss anything email me!

Director of Philanthropy and Community Service, Sejal Thapa, phacommservice@gmail.com:

● Doing a “Month of Giving” for the month of November
○ Including the Food/Spice Drive with the Campus Cupboard for the whole month of

November which I have bins and flyers for half of the chapters (because of supplies) to
place in your chapter facilities (I will pick up on the Tuesday of Thanksgiving week to
drop off to the other chapters)

■ Alpha Chi Omega
■ Alpha Delta Pi
■ Chi Omega
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■ Delta Delta Delta
■ Delta Gamma
■ Gamma Phi Beta

○ And an exciting new opportunity! An “I Support the Girls VS Pink Hygiene Drive” on
November 16th.

■ PLEASE FILL OUT THIS FORM BY THIS SUNDAY: VS Pink Hygiene Drive
■ A message to share at chapter: “Hi Everyone! We have a super unique

opportunity coming up with VS Pink Campus Ambassadors. Wednesday the
16th, there will be a hygiene drive happening at every chapter house to collect
tampons, pads, deodorant, toothpaste/toothbrushes, bar/liquid soaps, etc,. The
first 10 members in each chapter will receive a little VS Pink goodie bag for
donating items. Additionally, for members who donate items, there will be a QR
code to scan to enter into a raffle for more prizes from VS Pink. I encourage you
all to celebrate this month of giving and donate to those in need!”

■ VS PINK Hygiene Drive Flyer

Director of Diversity and Inclusion, Peyton Hadley, kuphadiversity@gmail.com:

● Last EIDA officer roundtable on the 16th @ 6:30 in the Governor’s room in the Union

Director of Scholarship, Lilly Cleveland, kuphascholarship@gmail.com:

● Working on a semester recap scholarship newsletter, your scholarship chair or person in that
position should know to send this my way, but if you want to help compile info or remind them
that would be great!

● November Scholar of the Month:
○ https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeTjlufQJPprCYH5KyVC-eQvfj2vuM9jE1gGY

hb_OV42XCV3g/viewform
○ This will be the last Scholar of the Month for this Semester

● December will be the tutoring award which will be picked from the people who have submitted
this google form

○ https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSezbraqqdualLVj1Ll3kOomcLDP2c9iZZ_hBO
Whl4tpbtEcLQ/viewform

VII. Chapter Delegate Reports

○ Alpha Chi Omega, Courtney Richardson - courtney.richardson@ku.edu:

■ Guys Weekend was a huge success this past weekend- everyone had lots of fun!

■ Our exec board had turnover last sunday/monday- super excited to see what the

new board will accomplish

■ We had a fun letter writing service event and self defense class after chapter last

monday

■ Our semi formal is this friday 11/11 at Maceli’s

■ We are having a pajama themed date party next Friday 11/17 at Dempsey’s

■ “Sisters Giving” dinner and party on Sunday Nov. 20th at the house
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○ Alpha Delta Pi, Taylor Thomas - adpi.tau.panhellenic@gmail.com:

■ Our officer turnover is this Sunday!

■ Semi formal tomorrow night at the Oread!

■ Friendsgiving this weekend!

■ Looking forward to Powderpuff this Sunday!

○ Chi Omega, Reilly Moreland - reilly.moreland4@gmail.com:

■ Thank you for all of your support with Wish Week!

■ Slate is this weekend

■ Our winter formal, White Carn, is on December 2

○ Delta Delta Delta, Anne Gill - kutrideltavpcr@gmail.com:

■ “Apres Ski” date party tomorrow on 11/11

■ Community service event 11/12, gardening at Hill Valley Camp

■ Very excited to participate in KD’s powderpuff event on 11/13! We’ve been

practicing ;)

■ Looking forward to celebrating Tri Delta’s founder’s day (Thanksgiving Eve)

before we leave for break!

■ Our semi-formal will be on 12/2

○ Delta Gamma, Taylor Goetten - bkdgpanhellenic@gmail.com:

■ We have a date party at the Slice on Wednesday (11/16), it is Rhyme without

Reason themed!

■ We have a birthday party for our house dog, Delta Blu, this Saturday! We will

also be decorating the house for Christmas that day.

■ We are having our winter semi-formal Snow Ball on December 2

■ Our executive board has been slated, and our director positions will be slated on

Monday. Formal transitions are 11/28

○ Gamma Phi Beta, Katie Lamfers - Katie.lamfers@ku.edu:

■ Semi Formal is this Saturday at McLains

■ Our chapter has started the election process for our new officers

■ Holiday Christmas tree decorating December 4th at our chapter house

■ We are looking forward to participating in powderpuff this Sunday!

○ Kappa Alpha Theta, Caroline Steele - kuthetacpo@gmail.com:

■ Wish Upon a Kite Sparkly Semi-Formal at the Eldridge tomorrow

mailto:adpi.tau.panhellenic@gmail.com
mailto:reilly.moreland4@gmail.com
mailto:kutrideltavpcr@gmail.com
mailto:bkdgpanhellenic@gmail.com
mailto:Katie.lamfers@ku.edu
mailto:kuthetacpo@gmail.com


■ Nom Com (slate) went well and we transition to our new cabinet November

20th

■ Holiday decorating party with the mother figures/women is this Sunday

■ We are excited for the powderpuff competition on Sunday!

■ Winter formal at the house is Dec 2nd

■ Scholarship dinner is Dec 4th

○ Kappa Delta, Shayna Holman - kansaskd.panhellenic@gmail.com:

■ We held elections this past Sunday and our new governing council will be

installed on November 28!

a) I have brought the next delegate, Riley Riecker, with me tonight to show

her the ropes!

■ Applications are open for Executive Board and appointed positions!

■ Dad’s weekend was a success!

■ Composites this weekend!

■ Semi Formal is December 3!

■ Girl Scout Holiday Hang Out December 4!

■ We’re really excited about the powderpuff philanthropy event! #panhellove

○ Kappa Kappa Gamma, Isobel Thornton - kukkgpanhellenic@gmail.com:

■ Kappa just hosted our annual Nacho Night philanthropy event last night.

■ We had council elections at our last chapter and will be doing formal chapter

this upcoming Monday and our turn over ceremony

■ We are currently working to schedule our Winter Formal, “Tis” for a date in

December.

○ Pi Beta Phi: Olivia Giardino - oliviagiardino5@gmail.com:

■ We took composites this week!

■ Our formal last Friday went super well

■ We have a mixer with Beta this Friday

■ We currently our having interviews for our next exec!

■ Our Dads Weekend is the 18th-20th

- Sigma Kappa, Megan Carlson - panhellenicdelegate.skku@gmail.com:

■ Our Halloween Date Party on October 27th was super fun, complete with

karaoke!
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■ We had a successful Dad’s weekend last week!

■ Our Founders’ Day and celebration were yesterday! But the Week of Giving to

celebrate our founding is continuing with events through tomorrow.

■ We are currently in the middle of our chapter officer elections process!

■ Our semi-formal is being held at the Eldridge on Saturday and we are so excited!

VIII. Old Business

○ Article XIII, Section 2, Subpoint B, a (community service average):

■ Kappa Delta Motion (each chapter submit their individual community service
hour requests)

■ Alpha Delta Pi Second

a) 6 chapter votes for 5 hours

b) 1 chapter vote for 7 hours

c) 2 chapter votes for 8 hours

d) 2 chapter votes for 10 hours

■ Kappa Delta Motion (community hours start at beginning of Spring semester)

■ Alpha Chi Omega

a) 11-0-0

■ https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScss_MsgpiCcOP-JFmkUMquGvKH
W6GdeBvskf4CkYksF0d38g/viewform?usp=sf_link

○ Spring 2023 Bylaws 

○ Panhellenic Social Media Policy

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1jTxDGuRqYSwFh9fYR8yt9pqH2wKl8qzzWrSbnH7HTV4/edit?usp=sharing
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■ Chi Omega proposals in green, Alpha Delta Pi talking points attached

○ 2023 Proposed Panhellenic Executive Board Slate

■ Alpha Delta Pi Motion to approve the slate

■ Kappa Delta Second

a) 11-0-0

IX. New Business

○

X. Announcements

○


